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October 25, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify two memoranda of agreement negotiated in the Joint Labor Management Insurance Committee (JLMIC) that will enable King County to offer enhanced health benefits to King County employees.  The memorandum of agreement regarding “Accountable Health Networks” (AHNs) is for the period of January 1, 2018, through December 31, 2019.  The memorandum of agreement regarding “Healthy Incentives and 2019 Benefits Plan Designs” replaces Healthy Incentives with the “Health and Well-Being Program” and adds a third plan, Accountable Health Networks, to the current “Health Maintenance Organization” and the “Preferred Provider Organization” plan options and is effective January 1, 2018.  These agreements impact benefits-eligible employees represented by labor organizations that have agreed to adopt recommendations negotiated and established by the JLMIC.

On June 5, 2017, the King County Council approved Motion 14877 acknowledging receipt of a report about Accountable Care Networks, renamed as Accountable Health Networks.  The enclosed memorandum of agreement regarding AHNs affirms the support of the JLMIC to add AHNs as a third health plan choice for employees beginning 2018.  The addition of the AHNs will provide employees with a high quality, cost-effective health care option and is part of the long-term strategy to make health care more affordable for both the County and its employees.  This action reflects the County’s commitment to joining health care leaders locally and nationally that are focused on the triple aim: 1) better care for individuals (quality and experience), 2) better population health, and 3) lower/controlled per capita health care costs.

The enclosed memorandum of agreement regarding “Healthy Incentives and 2019 Benefits Plan Designs” will modernize and refresh the County’s employee health and well-being programs.  By doing so, we provide employees with the means and support to take care of their overall health.  In collaboration with our labor partners, the new program, titled “Health and Well-Being,” will provide all employees equitable opportunities to engage in a culture of health and well-being.

The work to develop and implement both the AHNs and the redesigned “Health and Well-Being Program” support the County’s Strategic Plan’s guiding principles of financial sustainability and a quality workforce.  It is also a key component of the Executive’s “Investing in You” effort focused on creating a highly engaged, racially diverse and culturally responsive workforce to serve all people of King County.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between the County and the Unions in the JLMIC.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.

This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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